BIRMINGHAM-SHUTTLESWORTH
INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT

REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL (RFP)
ADDENDUM NUMBER ONE (1)
DATE: June 3, 2025

PROJECT: Pedestrian Crosswalk Safety Lighting Installation- Phase 2
Birmingham-Shuttleworth International Airport
Birmingham, Alabama

From: Birmingham Airport Authority (BAA)
5900 Messer Airport Highway
Birmingham, Alabama 35212

To: All Participants

General:

This addendum will form a part of the RFP and modifies the original Request for Proposal (RFP)
document. The following changes take precedence over items in the RFP. Any portion of the
RFP not changed by this Addendum remains in effect. Recipients of the Addendum are advised
to provide this Addendum to anyone to whom they further distribute without the BAA’s
knowledge.

Participants in this RFP are required to acknowledge receipt of this Addendum in their proposal.
Failure to do so may subject Proposer for disqualification.

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION/CLARIFICATIONS/DESCRIBED BELOW:




Bid Package 2 Addendum One — Crosswalk Lighting
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Bid due date is July 31, 2025, at 2:00 PM CT. Email bids directly to Ed Seoane, VP of
Purchasing, at eseoane@flybhm.com

With the bid, include your estimated phasing plan.

Assume all work will have to be done at night and that one lane will have to always
remain open both in the Commercial and Passenger side.

BAA can provide storage if necessary.

There will be no MBE/WBE requirement for this project.

Items attached.

Narrative document

EP-001 Sheet

Product/Cutsheets from GLLS of LLR type fixture.
Estimate of product cost from GLLS for LLR type fixture



